Dynamic Ratings Task Force Report – January 15, 2004
The task force met in Taylor on January 8 to discuss three issues:
1) Transformer ratings

2) Pilot Program implementation issues

3) Further recommendations

The task force heard a presentation from TXU regarding the use of IEEE Standard C57.91-1995 relating to the rating of transformers.  The use of the standard may allow for certain transformers to be loaded above their nameplate ratings under various conditions.  The task force encourages all transmission owners/operators to review the IEEE standard and consider the application of the standard particularly in cases where autotransformers may be constraining the transfer of power in ERCOT.

The task force also heard a presentation from ERCOT staff regarding the implementation of the Pilot Project and discussed several issues regarding the implementation.  The Pilot Project is currently expected to begin on January 21.  ERCOT and TO’s will be testing software and data transfer capability over the next several weeks in preparation of beginning the Pilot Project.

The task force then discussed additional recommendations that lead to a decision to draft a strawman proposal for a permanent project.  Elements of the permanent project would possibly include the current Pilot Project with modifications based on results of the Pilot Project, the addition of dynamic ratings for transformers, additional automation beyond what is being using for the Pilot Project, and more real time use of the ratings versus day-ahead use of the facility ratings.  It is anticipated that the strawman proposal will be developed over the next several weeks with a final proposal to be available in March.
